BARDSEY CUM RIGTON PARISH COUNCIL 
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON FEBRUARY 26TH 2009
POLICE AND RESIDENTS FORUM There was no Police attendance.
Tim Gittins was present to discuss the Twinning link.  He considered that the support of the Parish Council was vital in furthering future relations with Kisdorf and it was essential to appoint a “link” Cllr who would co-ordinate future joint relationships, as was the case in Kisdorf. He was questioned about Fest finances in relation to the new Kisdorf Group, and confirmed that it had been agreed to pay the Village Hall Committee £600 from the Fest profits in lieu of the rent they could have charged for use of the Hall. This left £400 - £500 in the funds, some of which he hoped could be given to the KG to kick start it. Cllr Bradford suggested that the total remaining funds should be used in this way. 
PRESENT Cllrs Lobley (in the Chair), Flockton, Wright, Hoyland and Bradford. 
APOLOGIES.  Cllrs Stentiford, Overfield, Tatman and Gooch.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST None. 
6205   MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON JANUARY 8TH 2009
These were approved. 
6206   MATTERS ARISING   
1. Work on Castle Hill Steps by PC Working Party. Cllr Bradford reported that the working party had not met to date due to the adverse weather.( Action PC men)
2. Emptying of litter bins .The Clerk explained that there had been 2 problems. 
The new container type bin, for which the Council was to pay a contractor for emptying, had still not arrived. She had telephoned and had been promised that it would be delivered within the next few days. 
The other bin at the end of the Blacksmith’s Field, overflowing with dog refuse and constituting a public health hazard, had finally been emptied by Parks & Countryside, who had belatedly admitted responsibility and had promised to empty it on a regular basis. 
3. Conditions in Hetchell Woods Cllr Bradford reported that a new gate had been fitted on the back road entrance to the reserve. He had noticed that coppicing had recommenced. 
4. Youth Provision. Cllr Bradford reported that the Youth Club was going from strength to strength, with a regular attendance of 17-25. He had recently had a meeting with Kath Hudson, Youth Leader, who, like him, was anxious to make some youth provision for the period from April to the end of July, when the Sports Club would not be available. The WI, who were normally the only users of the Hall on Wednesday evenings, ( the present Youth Club night) were willing to vacate the premises during this period , which would make the Hall available for the Youth Club. Cllr Bradford asked whether the Council would consider making a grant to cover the cost of the rent for this period.

It was then proposed Cllr Flockton, seconded Cllr Bradford, and agreed unanimously  that the Council should make a grant of £240 to cover rent of the Village Hall during the summer months. 
5. Hills’ Well . There was nothing to report.
6. Flooding Report. There was nothing to report. 
7. Path from Congreves to Parkfield. It was agreed to check on progress on the Ascot entrance before the next meeting. (Action JG).
8. Changes to Conservation Area. The Council had held a special extra meeting on February 12 to discuss their response to the proposed changes to the Conservation Area. They had agreed to support the proposed changes and to ask that Rigton Grange Farm be included. The Chairman had written to Kate Newell following the meeting. The Clerk was to check on the final outcome before the next meeting  (Action JG).
9. Bardsey Parish Map – Positioning and Grant for Extra Seat. The grant had been agreed and Cllr Overfield had overseen the completion of the project. He planned a simple unveiling ceremony on Saturday morning, March 7th at 10.30 am.
10. Sports Club Lease and  Letter of Support for Development of Clubhouse.  The Clerk had written formally supporting the extension to the Sports Club. Chris Walton of Hartlaw had carried out work on the extension of the lease as requested by the Sports Club.                                                                                                                                  11.Registration of Parkfield, Sportsfield and Playground. Chris Walton of Hartlaw was also handling this matter. Registration was likely to cost the Parish Council and the Sports Club £40 each.
12. Congreve Noticeboard. This was now in place and special thanks should be recorded to Cllr Bradford for his excellent work. It was agreed to approach Brian Dower of East Keswick and ask whether he would be willing to paint a suitable heading, possibly in gold lettering. (Action JG).
13. Areas worst affected by Dog Fouling  The areas it was agreed to report to the Harewood & Wetherby Forum were the Blacksmith’s Field, the end of Tithe Barn Lane near the seat, and the field behind the churchyard. (Action LF).
14 Representative on Crime Prevention Panel. Cllr Wright reported that her husband, who had worked in the Police Force, was willing to act as Bardsey representative on the panel. 
15. Highways Update. Cllrs Wright and Hoyland had patrolled much of the village between meetings, agreeing to accept responsibility for certain parts each, Cllr Hoyland taking the Cornmill and Cllr Wright the Congreve side. A bad pothole near the Bingley had been filled in but the work carried out only superficially. Steve Parry had reported cleaning the Cornmill Ginnel and installing a French drain there, in the hope that this would be sufficient to prevent future flooding. He was also checking on the degree to which the overhanging  trees contributed  to the problem, and discussing with Forestry  the possibility of their being cut back. Church Lane had again been discussed but Steve had reaffirmed that the budget did not permit  further work here in this financial year, although a damaged fence near the bridge had received immediate attention.  
16. Tenders for Garden Maintenance  As a large number of Cllrs were not present at the meeting, it was agreed to defer this decision until the March meeting. 
6207   STANDING AGENDA ITEMS 
1 .Park Field  There was nothing to report. 
2 .Willan’s Wood .Colin Martin is negotiating with Chris Walton of Hartlaw over the establishment of title by the Parish Council to this land. 
3. Playground. As Cllr Gooch had offered his resignation from the Council, it was going to be essential for the rest of the Council to follow up the work he had commenced in connection with application for grants. The Clerk was asked to meet with Cllr Gooch before the next meeting about this and to ask him whether he could attend part of the next PC meeting to give a full explanation to Cllrs of progress to date. It would also be necessary for Cllrs again to resume responsibility for monitoring the condition of the playground. 
4. Web Site. There was nothing to report. 
6208   PLANNING   
           1. New Applications :-                                                                                                                                                       
(a) P/08/06915/FU/HE – 9 Bingley Bank – Ext. –Object.
(b) P/08/06069/FU/HE – Bank Side, Wetherby – Object..  

(c) P/08/06880/FU/NE – 15 First Ave. – 5 Bed. House- Object.  
(d) P/08/06829/FU/HE – Tudor Lodge, 14 Church Lane – Amendment to approval 08/03475.- N. objections. 
(e) P/09/00091/FU/HE – 12 Church Drive – Exts. – Object.
(f) P/09/00013/FU/HE –   5 Castle Close – Ext. – N. Objections 
(g) P/08/06923/RM/NE – Lyncroft, Scarsdale Lane- 4 Bed. House.- No objections . 

(h) P/08/06993/FU/HE – 29 Congreve Way – Retro. App. for Veranda. – No objections.
(i) P/09/00185/FU/HE – 28 Wayside Mount, Scarcroft – Alt. to Height & Dormer Window.- No objections. 
(j) P/09/00236/FU/HE – Red Roof, Tithe Barn Lane – Orangery.- No objections.
(k) P/09/00168/FU/NE – Former Workshop, Blackmoor Farm, Tarn Lane – Conversion to Dwelling.- No objections. 
(l) P/09/00239/FU/HE – 29 Congreve Way – Retro. Detached building.- No objections.
(m) P/09/0039/FU/HE – 25 Bankfield – Cons. – N. Objections.

(n) P/09/00039/FU/HE – The Old Station , Keswick Lane -3.8m high structure & 1.8m high fence- Object. .   
The Council supported all recommendations of the Planning Committee. 

2.APPROVALS BY LCC: -                                                                                                                             (a)  P/08/06666 – Carr, The Covers, Keswick Lane – Retro App. for Balcony.
(b) P/08/06915 – Hooton , 9 Bingley Bank – Ext. 

3. REFUSALS BY LCC:-
(a) 08/06209/FU – Kelly, Quarry Hill Farm, 38 Church Lane – Exts. 
6209   FINANCE 

1. Bills for payment:
(a) Mr Roy Gibbs-, Building Regs .Fee for Sports Club                      £1436.20 (Retro*
* ( Subsequently repaid to PC from Bardsey Sports Club)

(b) John Bradford –Expenses for Materials for Congreve Noticeboard       70.0(Retro).
(c)Adrian Bury Associates – Production of Village Map                        1,667.50(Retro)
(£1594.52 contribution to cost of above from Bardsey Fest Ass.)

(d) Cllr. Lobley – Refreshments for Conservation Meeting                           8.17(Retro)
(e)Tincleton Koi – New Seat                                                                       330.00(Retro)
(f) Design Services – Alts. To Sports Club – Fee to Sports Club             1371.00                       It was agreed to pay all the bills listed above. 
6210   CORRESPONDENCE AND NEW BUSINESS.

1. Letter from WYPA re Annual District Event for Leeds 2008 – Beeston 7-9.15pm.Noted. 
2. Letter from YEDL re Cable Laying at Rigton Green. Noted. 
3. Heritage Street Lights for Castle Grove. Mrs Pollard of Castle Grove had explained to the Clerk that the 3 street lights on her road had to be replaced and the residents wished to have “heritage” rather than standard lamps(their existing lights are of modified design). The total  cost of the heritage lamps would be over £2000, but Cllrs Procter and Shelbrooke both assured her that the Council might make an application for a well being grant to cover costs. The Clerk was asked to check on this situation before the next meeting .(Action JG).. 
4. Rural Transport Conference – March 18. Cllr Hoyland hoped to attend. 
6. Village Ventures Competition 2009. It was agreed to ask Cllr Overfield if he was willing to submit an entry for the Parish Map. (Action NO)
7. “Eyesores” in village. An e mail had been received from Mr and Mrs Laycock mentioning certain features which in their opinion detracted from the general ambience of the village. Council agreed to inform them of the option under consideration for screening the bottle bank at the Bingley.(Action JG)
8. Vacancy on Council Between meetings, Cllr Gooch had written regretting that he felt unable to give sufficient time to the Parish Council due to pressures of work and family, and therefore wished to resign as a Cllr. The Council agreed regretfully to accept the resignation and to advertise the vacancy.(Action JG).
6211   MINOR MATTERS FOR DELEGATION TO CLERK/NEXT AGENDA.

1. Inconsiderate Parking on Congreve Way and First Avenue It was agreed to ask via the newsletter that road users park so as to allow the passage of the 93 bus. 
2. New PC Representative on Bowling Club Committee Cllr Hoyland volunteered to take this over from Cllr Gooch. 

3. Removal of Graffiti It was agreed to order 2 further tubs and appropriate removal equipment. (Action GW) .
4. Woodacre Lane sign  It was agreed to ask whether the existing sign which was in poor condition could be replaced. (Action JG).

5.Red Dog Bin on Keswick Lane It was considered that this was underused and suggested that an alternative location might be found for it. This could be considered at the next meeting. 

6. Date for Litter Pick It was agreed to hold this on Saturday April 18. 

7. Task for Lengthman  It was agreed to ask via Cleansing that Mr Joy should litter pick on Wike Lane. (Action JG).
Signed:                                                                                        BPC Feb 09 Mins. 
Date 
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